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3rd July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Important dates for your diary
Friday 17th July



Term ends for children in Reception, Years 1 and 6

Monday 20th July



Term begins (!) for children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5

Wednesday 22nd July


Term officially ends (NB: school closes at 2.30pm)
Thursday & Friday 9th/10th July

New intake parents visiting school (3:30-4:30pm)

Monday & Wednesday 13th/15th July
New intake parents visiting school (3:30-4:30pm)

Monday 7th September


School re-opens for the autumn term

You will see that we plan on ending the term early for all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. The Governing Body supports this decision because it will enable all other children who currently aren’t in school (101 in total) to spend one complete day in school, visit their new classrooms, meet their new teachers and find out what they will be doing when we all come back in September. It goes without saying that school will be open to the children of Key Workers who are unable to source childcare on Monday 20th to Wednesday 22nd July.  

DfE guidelines were published yesterday indicating that we will be welcoming all children from every year group at the beginning of September. The Senior Leadership Team will be meeting once we have broken up in order to draw up an Action Plan for September. It is my intention to share this information with you by the 7th August so that you have as much time as possible to make plans

The class teachers will send detailed information to you regarding arrangements for week beginning 20th July. Broadly, speaking each class in Year 2 – Year 5 will be attending school on either Monday or Tuesday (half of them on Monday and the other half on Tuesday).
It’s hard to believe, but we are coming to the end of what feels like it has been a very long academic year, indeed! A number of weeks ago, we came to the conclusion that owing to the amount of disruption all our children have experienced this year we would, where possible, move the children with their current teacher into the next year group. Arrangements are as follows:

	Reception
	Mrs Durr (Miss Dunn on Tuesday)

	Year 1
	Mrs Fuller (Miss Browne on Tuesday)

	Year 2
	Mrs Puckey (Miss Browne on Thursday)


	Year 3
	Mrs Nickson and Miss Dunn

	Year 4
	Mrs Sinclair and Miss Roberts

	Year 5
	Mr Wood  

	Year 6
	Mrs Kelly


Mrs Milward will be teaching classes across the school and providing PPA cover in Year 5 and Year 6. 

Reports

Reports will be emailed to you on Friday 10th July. Thank you to all those parents who supported their children in writing their own comments and sending them to us for inclusion in the final report. If you would like to add your parental comment and email them back to Mrs Dawber kdawber@twissgreen.net that would be appreciated a great deal. 

New Reception Intake September 2020
Mrs Durr returned to school this week and has, I know, tried to contact the parents of all children who are due to join us in September. School will be open after home time on the days specified.  Parents and their Reception class child are requested to enter school through the hall (there will be signs to guide you from the main entrance). You will be met by me, asked to sanitise your hands and then I will take you to the Reception classroom where you will have the opportunity to speak to Mrs Durr (class teacher), Miss Nunnerley (Teaching Assistant) and Mrs Fuller (Assistant Headteacher and FS/KS1 leader). We will ask you to leave via the Reception class door (this is part of the one way system that we are currently operating in school). Whilst this is not ideal, it will give you, and your children the opportunity to see the classroom and the staff who will be supporting your child’s learning. 

As I have said in previous letters, thank you so much for all the support you have given to us during this extremely difficult period. We have done our best to keep things as ‘normal as possible’. One aspect of this term that I have particularly enjoyed, has been meeting and greeting children and parents at the front gate – it really has brightened my day. I feel it has been very good for my own mental wellbeing too! (Sorry if this sounds a tad selfish).

Fingers crossed that the weather improves soon and our children have the opportunity to go out to play in the sunshine – playtime is just not the same in the pouring rain!

Yours sincerely,

LA McGann
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